
 

Lanner Brass Academy (LBA) 

Code of Conduct 

 
Members shall conduct themselves at all times, when engaged in Academy 

activities, in an orderly manner and should endeavour at all such times to 

promote the integrity and good name of the organisation.  Courtesy should 

be extended to fellow members in respect of both personal conduct and 
adherence to the Academy rules. 

 

Thank you for your cooperation. 
 

Expectations…. 
 
• I am as Parent/ Guardian responsible for making appropriate 

arrangements for bringing my child to rehearsal and for their safe return 

home afterwards. I will let the organiser know if my child is going to be 

allowed to walk home alone or be collected by another parent/friend. I 
will also make similar arrangements for performances as required. 

 

• Punctuality is essential in adhering to our rehearsal and performance 

schedule. Be early for everything and help each other stay organised. 

 
• Every effort should be made to attend all rehearsals and concerts. Parents 

must endeavour to provide at least a weeks’ notice of non attendance. All 

non attendance should be notified to LBA Musical Director either via 

phone, email or in person. 

 
• The priority of the Academy is to the personal health and safety of all 

members in regards to any association activity. 

 

• The Academy shall ensure that the premises are used safely for all 

members and visitors, insofar as the association activities are concerned. 

 
• All Academy members have a responsibility for their own and others' 

safety, and should conduct themselves in a responsible manner to meet 

health and safety. 

 

• The use of mobile phones is not permitted in rehearsals. 
 

• Vulgar or irreverent speech or action and profane behavior will not be 

tolerated at any time. 

 

• Each LBA member is responsible for all his/her own equipment and 
personal items (triple check for uniform, Music, valve oil, availability of 

mutes, Percussion equipment etc.). 

 

• When in performance and in public view, remain in full performance attire 

unless exceptions are made at the time by your Musical Director. It is 
unprofessional to have shirt tails out, to wear athletic shoes while in 

performance attire, to chew gum, etc.  


